

Mr Guy Evans Urbanco PO Box 546 Pyrmont NSW 2009

06/08/2021

Dear Mr Evans

St Mary's Intermodal (SSD 7308) Approval of Rail Noise Monitoring location

I refer to your submission on 12 July 2021 requesting approval of the location of the rail noise monitoring system under condition D14 of SSD 7308. I acknowledge your response to the Department's request for additional information.

The Department has carefully reviewed your submission and is satisfied that sufficient evidence has been provided to support "Option 5" as the preferred location for rail noise monitoring.

As the nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve "Option 5" as illustrated on Drawing WGA181931-DR-CC-093 (Rev 0) under condition D14 of SSD 7308.

Please ensure you make this submission and approval publicly available on the project website in accordance with the conditions of consent.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please call Lee McCourt on 8289 6969.

Yours sincerely

Jake Shackleton

Director - Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary